
                                           STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                SELECTMEN 

         MEETING MINUTES MARCH 21, 2016 

   

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.  Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

Bruce Smith moved to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

accept the minutes.  

The selectmen discussed RSA 41:8 the selling of town property under the authority of the selectmen.  

The current use application for Baute was returned. There was no need for an additional recording at 

the registry of deeds to change from unmanaged to managed forest.  

Wayne Brown was awarded the bid for the library roof. Bruce Smith will contact Mr. Brown.  

Joshua Brooks spoke with the selectmen about the grant for eight sets of firefighting gear. The grant will 

cover 95% of the cost for the gear. He also spoke about updating the pagers and radios currently in 

operation. He also stated the first responders were quite pleased with the emergency response vehicle 

and thought it was working very well. He would like to see an addition onto the fire station for the 

vehicle especially when the brush truck is back at the station.  

The selectmen will need to ask Marie St. Onge for the minutes from the town meeting. 

The selectmen agreed to award the work for the upper Pond Road culvert to Frank Lucuis. Bruce Smith 

will contact Jonathan Sisson about the permitting for the other Pond Road culvert to be repaired at the 

same time.  

Dave Lawrence discussed the need for a handicap access bathroom at the town hall. He will meet with 

Bruce Smith on Wednesday morning at 8:00 A.M.  

John Davis stopped in looking for any information on the Patnode subdivision from Graz Engineering.  

The selectmen discussed having Durwin Clark repair the culvert on the Joslin Rd. when it is convenient.  

Jay Croteau met with a contractor about the carriage shed and what could be done within a set budget.  

Bruce Smith had taken a tour of the roads and thought they were not in as bad a shape as discussed at 

town meeting. The selectmen discussed  the potential project at the bottom of Joslin Road which is in 

bad shape.  



There will be no safety meeting on Thursday night.  

Bruce Smith will fill out the government census on line.  

The selectmen signed the list of new appointees.  

Bob Bergevin is interested in the cemetery trustee position.  

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 


